The Duke of Edinburgh's Award Foundation Bangladesh

House# 422 (2nd Floor), Road# 7 (East) Baridhara DOHS, Dhaka Cantonment Dhaka-1206, Bangladesh info.dofebd@gmail.com www.deabd.org



The 19th of July, 2025

Mr. Md Sabur Khan

Chairman Association of Private Universities of Bangladesh House # 65, Flat B-2 (2nd Floor), Road # 17 Block-C, Banani, Dhaka-1213, Bangladesh.

Re: Heartfelt Congratulations on Your Election as Chairman of APUB.

Dear Mr. Khan,

On behalf of The Duke of Edinburgh's Award Foundation Bangladesh, as well as on my behalf, I extend warmest congratulations on your election as Chairman of the Association of Private Universities of Bangladesh (APUB) for the 2025–2027 term.

Your election to this esteemed position is a fitting recognition of your exceptional leadership in the education sector and your enduring contributions to advancing private higher education in Bangladesh. As Chairman of Daffodil International University, you have consistently demonstrated a forward-thinking vision, an unwavering commitment to innovation, and a deep dedication to academic excellence.

We are confident that under your dynamic leadership, APUB will continue to grow as a powerful platform for collaboration, policy advocacy, and quality enhancement in the private university landscape. Your passion for empowering youth through education aligns strongly with the mission of our Foundation.

We look forward to continued cooperation in promoting the holistic development of young people and creating meaningful opportunities that prepare them to contribute effectively to society.

Once again, congratulations on this well-deserved achievement. We wish you a successful and impactful tenure.

Warm regards,

Rizwan Bin Faroug

Chairman, Board of Trustees The Duke of Edinburgh's Award Foundation Bangladesh

Cell No. +8801711541442 Email: 1rizbiz@gmail.com